

NARRATIVE TEXT

LKPD 1

BEAUTY AND THE BEAST

Name: _____

Class/No : _____



CAPAIAN PEMBELAJARAN DAN TUJUAN PEMBELAJARAN

Capaian Pembelajaran

Elemen Membaca-Memirsa:

Pada akhir fase D, peserta didik membaca dan merespon teks familiar dan tidak familiar yang mengandung struktur yang telah dipelajari dan kosakata yang familiar secara mandiri. Mereka mencari dan mengevaluasi ide utama dan informasi spesifik dalam berbagai jenis teks. Teks ini dapat berbentuk cetak atau digital, termasuk diantaranya teks visual, multimodal atau interaktif. Mereka mengidentifikasi tujuan teks dan mulai melakukan inferensi untuk memahami informasi tersirat dalam sebuah teks.

Tujuan Pembelajaran

Tujuan Kognitif :

- Melalui diskusi kelompok, peserta didik dapat mencari ide utama dalam teks naratif dengan tepat.
- Melalui diskusi kelompok, peserta didik dapat mencari informasi spesifik dalam teks naratif dengan tepat.
- Melalui video yang diberikan, peserta didik dapat mengidentifikasi tujuan teks naratif dengan benar
- Melalui video yang diberikan, peserta didik dapat melakukan inferensi untuk memahami informasi tersirat dalam teks naratif



BEAUTY AND THE BEAST

Once upon a time there lived a wealthy merchant and his three daughters. One day, the father was to go to a far-off place, and he asked his daughters what they wanted on his return. The first and the second daughter asked for lovely dresses. But the third daughter, whose name was Beauty, said, "Father, I only need a rose plucked by your hand." The merchant, on his way back, had to cross through the deep forest. It was dark and the merchant tried to find a place to sleep. He suddenly found a huge castle and went inside to find nobody. There was a huge table with delicious food, and he ate it all. Then the merchant went into the bedroom and slept on a soft and fluffy bed. The next day, too, the merchant did not find anyone in the castle. He saw a beautiful rose bush growing in the lawn and remembered Beauty's gift. He plucked a red rose from the bush.

Suddenly, a ferocious looking beast sprang out of the bush. He was wearing fine silk clothes and roared, "I gave you food and a bed to sleep in! And now, you are stealing my roses!" The merchant was frightened and told the Beast about Beauty's gift. The Beast decided to let him go only if he promised to send Beauty to this castle. The merchant agreed and ran back home. He cried and told his daughters about the Beast. But Beauty loved her father a lot and agreed to go stay with the Beast.

The Beast treated Beauty with a lot of kindness. He was never rude to her. He let her stay in the biggest room and let her roam in the beautiful garden. Beauty would sit near the fireplace and sew while the Beast kept her company. At first, Beauty was afraid of the Beast but slowly, she began to like him.

One day, the Beast asked Beauty to marry him, but she refused. She was still afraid of his fearful-looking face. The Beast still treated her kindly and with a lot of love. Beauty missed her father a lot. The Beast gave her a magic mirror and said, "Look at the mirror and you can see your family. Now you won't feel lonely anymore.

One day, Beauty looked in the mirror and saw that father was very ill and dying. She went to the Beast and pleaded and cried, "Please let me go home! I only want to see my father before he dies!" But the Beast roared, "No! You promised you would never leave this castle!" Saying this, he stormed out of the room. But after some time, he came to Beauty and said, "You may go to stay with your father for seven days. But you must promise to return after that." Beauty was very happy and agreed. Then she left and went to stay with her father. Her father, on seeing Beauty, felt very happy and soon recovered. Beauty stayed with her family for seven days and more. She forgot the Beast and his castle. But one night, she had a terrible nightmare in which she saw the Beast was very ill and about to die. He was crying, "Beauty, please come back!"

Beauty woke up and went back to the castle because she did not mean to hurt the Beast. She cried and said, "Please don't die, Beast! I will live with you forever!" The Beast miraculously changed into a handsome prince. He said, "I was under a curse all these years and could only be relieved when someone fell in love with me. I am now cured of the curse because you truly love me." And then, Beauty and the Beast were married and together they lived happily ever after.



MATCHING

Match the words below with the similar meaning from the box

serve

propose

afraid

large
wild
animal

reject

1. Frightened = _____

2. Refuse = _____

3. Ask = _____

4. Beast = _____

5. Treat = _____



READING COMPREHENSION

Choose the correct answer!

1. What was Beauty's father's job?
 - a. A carpenter
 - b. A merchant
 - c. A gardener
 - d. A farmer
2. Why was the Beast angry to Beauty's father?
 - a. Because he ate too much food.
 - b. Because he slept on Beast' bed.
 - c. Because he took a flower on the garden.
 - d. Because he left the castle.
3. What should the father did to safe his life?
 - a. Apologized to the Beast.
 - b. Stayed in the castle.
 - c. Planted some other flowers.
 - d. Took Beauty to the castle.
4. What is the main idea of paragraph 4?
 - a. Beast wanted to marry Beauty.
 - b. Beauty missed her father.
 - c. Beauty agreed to marry Beast.
 - d. Beauty was afraid to Beast.
5. What is the moral value of the story?
 - a. We should not meet a beast.
 - b. We should not ask for some flower.
 - c. We should not judge someone by their appearance.
 - d. We must be cruel to others.



GLOSARIUM

agreed (adj) setuju

beast (n) binatang buas

ferocious (adj) garang

found (v) menemukan

left (v) meninggalkan

merchant (n) pedagang

once upon a time (adv) pada suatu ketika

plucked (v) memetik

promise (n) janji

refused (n) menolak

wealthy (adj) kaya

witch (n) penyihir

DAFTAR PUSTAKA

Video and Story of The Beauty and the Beast

<https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IMrMILXMUaQ&t=8s>

